## ROY LESTER SCHNEIDER MYRAH KEATING SMITH ICHARLOTTE KIMELMAN HOSPITAL COMMUNITY HEALTH CENTER CANCER INSTITUTE

Letter to Senator Ray Fonseca

Chairman of Health, Hospitals and Human Services

36th Legislature

March 31, 2025

Dear Senator Fonseca,

Patient care at Schneider Regional Medical Center has become more difficult to administer and safety to our patients has become more of an issue with funding as the main culprit. As clinicians we face the constant struggle of taking care of our patients with what little resources we have. With an average inpatient census of 68 and a medical staff of 42 physicians, we work tirelessly with very limited resources. Below are examples of what happens in our day-to-day operations.

The Emergency Department is the entryway to our hospital from the community. The lack of lab support, supplies, and staffing makes the ER very inefficient at caring for its patients. Due to multiple factors (supplies, quality control, biomedical equipment failures and staffing), the laboratory is running at a minimum. ER physicians are unable to get key basic albeit critical laboratory results to take care of their patients. Labs like "troponins" in patients with chest pain, "quant hcg's" in pregnant patients, blood gases, blood chemistries on a whole are all critical and at any given time are not available. Staffing the emergency department with 4 nurses is feasible, 3 nurses is unsafe to adequately care for an emergency the size of ours. Finally, supplies are at an all-time low. No urinals, no bedpans, no diapers, flushes, or IV tubing. These are all basics that we need to care for our patients.



Maternal Child Health cares for our expecting mothers and newborns. Midwives are extremely short-staffed and are vital team members alongside the obstetrician. Without midwives present the obstetrician would have to stay in the hospital and cover the unit many times having to cancel their private office patients who ultimately would be patients that come to our hospital for care. Laboratory services, including blood bank are critical in the laboring patient. Postpartum hemorrhage, which can occur at any time throughout the day, needs to have 24/7 availability of the blood bank. Supplies have also been a challenge so that basic drapes, packs, and preferential sutures are not in stock. For patients that need to be transfused, blood tubing is not in stock. The OB/GYN service has decided to refer away any moderate or higher risk surgeries which they would have routinely done here before due to shortages of supplies and services. There has also been some consideration of cancelling elective surgeries, which is catastrophic for our institution because these surgeries are the ones that generate income. On the child health side, there are no pampers, wipes and IV tubing to name a few.

The Anesthesia Department is vital for the functioning of the operating room. They provide anesthesia/sedation for multiple providers (surgeons, ob/gyns, gastroenterology, radiology, pulmonology, cardiology) as well as providing pain management services for laboring patients with epidurals. Currently the anesthesia department is critically understaffed. We have 3 anesthesiologists of which 1 has resigned and will be leaving within a month. 1 has recently been onboarded and we wait to see his fit. We have no nurse anesthetists to cover the schedule. Along with the critical staff shortage comes a supply shortage with very limited supplies of endotracheal tubes and lma's (tubes used to put patients to sleep), nerve block needles and epidural kits to name some of the basics needed to run the department in a day-to-day fashion.

Internal Medicine Department treats the sickest patients in the hospital. They depend heavily on the lab for accurate, timely, and reliable results to appropriately treat their patients. Minutes to an hour can make an impactful difference in a patient's life. With equipment and supply problems in the lab as well as staffing issues in blood bank it presents a major patient safety issue. Patients with cardiac issues do not have ready access to a 2D Echo as the echo machine is currently down.

## ROY LESTER SCHNEIDER | MYRAH KEATING SMITH | CHARLOTTE KIMELMAN COMMUNITY HEALTH CENTER CANCER INSTITUTE

The surgery Department is another high demand department as there are many specialties within it. Missing the day-to-day basics like sutures, drapes, plates, screws, implants, and lenses to name a few. There are a lot of equipment and instrumentation that need to be updated on the Capital Purchase List which we have not been able to afford to upgrade for some years due to financial constraints. Also, the lab is another critical component to the operating room especially in trauma cases where there may be a need for emergency transfusions. The lab and blood bank need to be available 24/7 to adequately serve the needs of this department.

As a medical staff we feel the crisis throughout. Despite this, we provide the best quality care that we can. We agree that we may need a few more medical staff members in certain areas, but what would be most beneficial to us all would be an infusion of dollars to the hospital that would pay vendors, get us supplies and equipment, allow us to get the appropriate staffing in critical shortage areas and repair or replace outdated equipment so that we can safely take care of our patients. We continue to carry a patient census of 80+ when the hospital is at capacity with overflows and carry an average of 65-70 patients. We also are referral hospital for Myrah Keating Health Center on St. John as well as a preferential port in the Eastern Caribbean for cruise ships to send patients for further evaluation and treatment that cannot be provided on board. We would greatly appreciate your financial support to SRMC as we work through this extremely difficult and desperate situation.

Sincerely.

Gilbert Comissiong, MD

President, SRMC Medical Staff

And SRMC Medical Staff

## Email

Dr. Luis Amaro	loamaro28@gmail.com
Dr. Mahogany Ambrose	ambrose.mahogany@gmail.com
Dr. Derron Ambrose	dkgambrose@gmail.com
Dr. Kidane Assefa	jemal192000@yahoo.com
Dr. Rabindranath Bachan	rbachan@yahoo.com
Dr. Brian Bacot	bbacot@cogvi.com
Dr. Elizabeth Barot	elizabethbarot@yahoo.com
Dr. Byron Biscoe	bwbiscoe2@gmail.com
Dr. Denita Boschulte	denita.boschulte@gmail.com
Dr. Jeffrey Chase	jeffchase@yahoo.com
Dr. Raymond Cintron	rcintron13@hotmail.com
Dr. Leah Cobb	lcobb@cogvi.com
Dr. Ronald Colman	rcolman@diagnosticclinic.com
Dr. Danielle Comissiong	daniellecomissiong@gmail.com
Dr. Gilbert Comissiong	GGCDON@aol.com
Dr. Nicolette Cutright	drhowells4@gmail.com
Dr. Joseph DeJames	drdejames@gmail.com
Dr. Elizabeth DelGiacco	elliedelgiacco@stxcancer.com
Dr. Amory de Roulet	derouletmd@gmail.com
Dr. Martin Dukes	vidukesmd@yahoo.com
Dr. Michael Fischer	mcfische@sbcglobal.net
Dr. Lisa Forrester	drldforrester@gmail.com
Dr. Anthony Francis	anthonyhfrancis@gmail.com
Dr. Nicole Francis	ntdfrancis@gmail.com
Dr. John Franklin	jfranklin@viurology.com
Dr. Horace Griffith	jawdocvi@gmail.com
Dr. Imnett Habtes	imnett.habtes@gmail.com
Dr. Gayann Hall	hallgayann@gmail.com
Dr. Erole Hobdy	hobdy@vioandh.com
Dr. Wishburne Hunte	wishburne@yahoo.com
Dr. Tai Hunte-Ceasar	thunte@srmedicalcenter.org
Dr. Derrick Jones	djonesmd@aol.com
Dr. Thomas Joyal	thojoyal@gmail.com
Dr. Krishna Kilaru	krishnakilaru31@gmail.com
Dr. Leslie Kingslow	lwkmd1@yahoo.com
Dr. Ramesh Lakhram	rameshlakhram@gmail.com
Dr. Francisco Landron	plandron@icloud.com
Dr. Thomas Lauck	thomaslauck@hotmail.com

Dr. Jonathan Leon-Rosen	drjlrosen@gmail.com
Dr. Christine Lloyd	cal2003@hotmail.com
Dr. Rebecca Manno	rmanno@cogvi.com
Dr. Jetinder Marjara	jsinghy@gmail.com
Dr. Thomas Moore	track41@msn.com
Dr. Paul Nataloni	pnatalo@gmail.com
Dr. James Nelson	visleep@gmail.com
Dr. Ronald Nimmo	rcnimmomd@gmail.com
Dr. Frank Odlum	frankodlum@yahoo.com
Dr. Cecilia Pena	cecipenamd@gmail.com
Dr. Cecilia Penn	ceciliapenn@yahoo.com
Dr. Valerie Peterkin	vcomissiong@gmail.com
Dr. Yuri Peterkin	ypeterk08@gmail.com
Dr. Matous Pradny	matouspradny@gmail.com
Dr. Octavius Polk	octaviuspolk@sprintmail.com
Dr. Carmen Quinones	cmquinone@gmail.com
Dr. Reva Richardson	revarich@hotmail.com
Dr. Brett Robinson	vaanesthesia2002@yahoo.com
Dr. Walter Rohloff	wrohloff@yahoo.com
Dr. Ahmet Sayan	arsayan@viortho.com
Dr. Grant Sewell	grantsewell.md@gmail.com
Dr. Adam Shapiro	ashapiro@entvi.com
Dr. John Shuster	spinedork@gmail.com
Dr. Dionne Simmonds	tango305@gmail.com
Dr. Trevor Smith	tgseras@gmail.com
Dr. Kirk Smith	kmsmithmd99@gmail.com
Dr. Joseph Smolarz	rsmolarz@hotmail.com
Dr. Margaret Sprauve- Martin	mesm3@hotmail.com
Dr. Eric Stelnicki	drstelnicki@gmail.com
Dr. Leroy Sterling	leroy.sterling@gmail.com
Dr. Kevin Stewart	kevinstewartmd@gmail.com
Dr. Lori Thompson	Ithompson97@hotmail.com
Dr. Robert Vogt-Lowell	Bobby.vogt-lowell@pediatrix.com
Dr. Jennifer Walker	jenniferwalkervi@gmail.com
Dr. David Weisher	dweisher@yahoo.com
Dr. Clayton Wheatley	cwheat1251@yahoo.com
Dr. Cassandra Whitaker	harrisakacass@aol.com
Dr. Jessica Wilson	wilsonhcc@gmail.com
Dr. Brian Young	bjyoundmd@gmail.com
Dr. Gratiela Zbarcea	gratiela.zbarcea@gmail.com